Production Committee Report – April 2011
The Production Committee held its monthly meeting on Wednesday, April 12th at the Theatre Harrisburg Production Center. In attendance were Bob Eisenhour, Dave Walker, Artistic Director, and the meeting was chaired by Paul Foltz. Wayne Minich was unable to attend. The following topics were discussed:

· Accompanist search


The search goes on following up every lead we are given with email and/or telephone calls.


To date no one is able to take on the position.


As a safeguard, Steve Smith volunteered to fill in if we have no other alternative.

· Smaller concerts for April and May


All seems to be ready for Lavender Graduation and for Nevin Buck’s Memorial service.


For the May concert in Lancaster we need to find a time to travel down there to see the space and 
finalize the show logistics. We hope to do this no later than the first week of May.

· June Concert


We walked the existing stage set up and talked about the arrangement of set pieces for the concert, 
scanning available stock items at Theatre Harrisburg which we can access.



We decided to have simple refreshments available for the June concerts, mostly water and light 


snacks. Bob will work with Wayne to organize the concessions and determine staffing needs.



It was noted that ensembles will be rehearsing primarily in the 9 to 9:30 slot of the rehearsal night 

and that time may also be used for some blocking work. The only songs that will have 



choralography are Sidney, Rocky Top and Stand by Your Man. Some transitions will be blocked to 

move singers to different locations.

· Voices United


We are trying to get the initial conductor’s meeting schedule for the last Wednesday of the month.


All the booking arrangements have been completed with Market Square Church.

· Chorus Christmas Capers Cubed


We discussed adjusting the playing area in the Maennerchor to move the singers away from the 
main door. We are going to try to focus the chorus in an angle/arc from the stairs around the 
wall where the piano usually is placed and look at altering the table arrangement a bit.
· February Concert


There has not been any discussion with Victor Fields, the director of the Womyn’s Chorus as of 
yet about themes for the concert. One idea that will be presented to him, is to model a concert 
along the lines of the “It Gets Better” theme that we just performed with NJ Gay Men’s Chorus. 
Our version could be even broader in its scope because we would be able to include stories from 
the men and womyn, gay, lesbian and feminist view points. The concert would have to be strictly 
shaped to adhere to a 90 minute time frame and it could be made available to take out to places 
like Dickinson or Shippensburg University’s GSA as an outreach piece.

Several ideas for titles were floated. These included: Tied Up In a Rainbow, Our Stories, Rainbow 
Reflections, Colors of Our World.

· Family Jewels


This was briefly discussed in very general terms. A large pack of music ‘possibilites’ for each of 
the concerts was reviewed and discussed. It was decided that by next month we would get the 
upcoming season solidified so that p.r. could be prepped and then while working on the details of 
2011-12, we could also start the development of the 2012-13 season to move us toward our goal of 
planning two seasons out.

With that, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted

Paul R. Foltz

Chair

